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Dear Villagers, 
Welcome to the May Newsletter. 
                                                

The Queen’s 90th Birthday   
VILLAGE HOG ROAST Sunday 12th June 

2016 
The event will be held at Ashby Acres, Chapel 
Lane, between 1pm and 4.30 pm. The costs per 
ticket will be £12 per adult and £5.50 per child 
up to 12 years and under 5’s free. Food is 
included in the price, but drinks will not be 
included. Therefore, please bring along your 
own wine, beer, juice etc. and drinking 
glasses.   

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS! – If you are able 
to help in any way please contact the Clerk on 
825131. 
     
Hedgerow/Drains 
A big thank you to all residents, farmers, 
landowners and North East Lincolnshire Council 
for helping make sure the drains and hedgerows 
are maintained throughout the village. Please 
keep up the good work. 
 

Whitsend Farm Update 
The appeal by NELC was allowed. The 
landowner will have a re-trial of his appeal in the 
Crown Court. 
 

Fly Tipping 
We are having a lot of fly tipping especially on 
Thoroughfare. If you see fly tipping, please ring 
01472 324760 and if possible take a picture. 
 

Bridleway 91 Update 
Great News! The above bridleway is now open 
and available for all to use. 
 

Please be vigilant! 
Sheds and out building are being targeted. 
Make sure you lock up! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Councillor 
The Parish Council would like to welcome John Shaw and wish 
him well in his role of Parish Councillor. 
                       

Community Led Plan 

Thank you to all residents who responded to the questionnaire 
that was delivered with December’s Newsletter. From the 
response it was clear that residents agreed that a Community Led 
Plan was needed for the village. A Steering Group was created to 
oversee the development of the plan. A Community Consultation 
Event took place on Saturday 12th March; forty-two villagers 
attended the event. The Steering Group have created an action 
plan from the findings of the consultation to present to the Parish 
Council for adoption and for NE Lincs Council to approve.  The 
CLP will be put on the Parish Council website. A hard copy will be 
with the Clerk. 
 

Please see below key findings from the event: - 
1.  59% of respondents are happy with (or accept) the new proposed 

boundary by North East Lincolnshire Council.  

2. 87% of respondents consider building outside of this boundary to be 

unacceptable.  

3. 84% of respondents highlighted concerns about the condition of the 

Public Rights of Way caused by horses (59%), Cycles (14%) and the 

general condition (27%). 

4. Thoroughfare was identified as a local hotspot for blocked drains, 

flooding and fly tipping. 

5. 85% of respondents stated that the speed limits in and around the 

village are adequate. 

 

Website Update 
The website is now live. Minutes, Agendas and the above CLP 
may be seen soon by entering the following link into your browser: 
http://www.ashbycumfenbypc.com/ 
 

Wray Almshouses, Ashby Cum Fenby 
A vacancy for one of the Almshouses will shortly become 
available. The trustees would prefer an elderly person who is able 
to live independently or who has the support of family and/or 
friends. For further details, contact Ed Tippett 01472 826216. 

Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Cherry-Ann Pearson (Chair), Ashby Acres, Chapel Lane,  822993              Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,   823225     
Ed Tippett, Terrington Lodge, Main Road,                      826216              Stanley Wood, Wycoller, Third Lane,            824470 
Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane           824447     John Shaw, Ashmore House, Third Lane           459241 

Kim Kirkham (Clerk) The Sycamores, Chapel Lane,         825131              email: ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 

http://www.ashbycumfenbypc.com/
mailto:ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com

